

June 28, 2001


A Public Hearing of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, June 28, 2001, at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Dick Dehm, Chair



Phil Mattaro



Don Thorp



Lee Schilling



Kevin Wright

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

OTHERS: 2 residents.

Minutes were taken by Mary Fletcher.

Mr. Dehm called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.

JACOBS PUBLIC HEARING CONTINUED

Chris Jacobs, 10 Wood Spring Hill, Honeoye Falls, came before the Board requesting an area variance to permit the erection of a 10’ by 14’ shed within 16 feet of the westerly property line.  RA-1.  Tax Account No. 216.01-1-53.

Mr. Jacobs distributed a letter to the Board from his neighbor.  

Mr. Dehm asked how many homes the builder has built in Mendon.  Mr. Jacobs stated his was the second.  

Mr. Wright asked if the antenna on the pole would be put on the shed.  Mr. Jacobs stated no, the shed is only for the lawnmower.  

Mr. Dehm closed the public hearing at 7:40 p.m.

A Public Hearing of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, June 28, 2001, at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York at 7:43 p.m.

PRESENT:
Dick Dehm, Chair



Phil Mattaro



Don Thorp



Lee Schilling



Kevin Wright

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

OTHERS: 1 resident.

Minutes were taken by Mary Fletcher.

Mr. Dehm stated Mr. Mattaro will write the determination for Mr. Jacobs and Mr. Wright will write the determination for Mr. Buchanan.

BUCHANAN PUBLIC HEARING

Ronald Buchanan, 599 Mendon Ionia Road, Honeoye Falls, New York, came before the Board bearing Tax Account #231.01-1-1.11 seeking a variance from the requirements of Section 200-8 C (4) of the Zoning Ordinance of the Town of Mendon to permit the erection of an accessory building of approximately 7,800 square feet instead of the 800 square feet set by the ordinance. 

Mr. Dehm stated that the legal notice and the affidavit of posting of the sign were in the file.  He stated that this was exempt from submission to the County.

Mr. Buchanan stated he wants to build a barn on his property.  He stated he owns 46 acres, and the barn will be 7800 square feet.  He stated that he plans to house horses and that the barn will have about 11 stalls, an equipment room and a vehicle shed.  He stated that the stalls, the equipment room and the shed are all included in the 7800 square feet figure.  He stated the barn would be two stories with a hayloft on the second floor.

Mr. Dehm asked what the footprint of the building would be.  Mr. Buchanan stated it would be 150 feet by 52 feet.

Mr. Buchanan stated the second floor would not be 7800 square feet.  He stated the stalls will be 12 feet by 12 feet, and there will be a tack room and a feed room.  He stated the aisles would be 12 feet across.  

Mr. Dehm asked what the height of the cupola would be.  Mr. Buchanan stated that this is not on the map, but the architect has talked to the CEO so he knows what the codes are.  

Mr. Dehm asked if the barn would be for personal use.  Mr. Buchanan stated yes, he is not planning on boarding any other horses.  He stated he owns three horses now.  He stated he likes to fox hunt.  He stated he probably will have an outdoor riding ring, and this will be non-commercial.  He stated he probably would raise horses.

Mr. Mattaro asked if there would be power and/or water to the barn.  Mr. Buchanan stated the barn will have all new facilities independent of his home.  He stated there would be a new well and a transformer for the barn.

Mr. Buchanan stated his septic system is a raised bed and goes under the driveway.

Mr. Mattaro asked how he planned to dispense with the manure.  Mr. Buchanan stated he would spread it on his land with his manure spreader.  

Mr. Wright asked where the drainage would go where he would be spreading the manure.  Mr. Buchanan stated the land was fairly flat.

Mr. Mattaro asked if there would be any other animals besides horses.  Mr. Buchanan stated he just had a dog.

Mr. Schilling asked if there would be any exterior lighting.  Mr. Buchanan stated he might light the cupola from the inside, and there might be lamps on either side of the front door.

Mr. Dehm stated there is a code addressing the exterior lighting.

Mr. Dehm asked what type of floor there would be.  Mr. Buchanan stated he would like a brick floor.  He stated the stalls will have crushed stone with rubber mats on them, and the storage area will be concrete.

Mr. Dehm asked about the accessory building being in front of the primary residence.  Mr. Buchanan stated he discussed this with the CEO, and he is setback 1/3 of a mile from the road.

Mr. Dehm stated this was a significant variance.  He asked why Mr. Buchanan couldn’t’ have 6 horses.  Mr. Buchanan stated he wanted to breed horses and for that purpose, the barns need to be large due to the requirements for breeding.  He explained the time frame necessary for breeding horses.  

Mr. Dehm asked if the variance would result in a change in character of the neighborhood.  Mr. Buchanan stated no, the neighborhood is equestrian.

Mr. Dehm asked if there are any alternative methods to achieve his goal.  Mr. Buchanan stated he could board the horses someplace else, but that would not be financially possible.

Mr. Dehm asked what the degree of the variance was.  Mr. Buchanan stated it was 960%.  

Mr. Dehm asked what effect there would be on the physical or environmental conditions.  Mr. Buchanan stated the property originally had cows on it.  

Mr. Dehm asked if this was self-created.  Mr. Buchanan stated yes.

Mr. Mattaro asked when Mr. Buchanan would proceed if this variance were granted.  Mr. Buchanan stated as soon as possible.  

There was no one in the audience.

Mr. Dehm closed the public hearing at 8:16 p.m.

A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, June 28, 2001, at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York immediately following the Public Hearing.

PRESENT:
Dick Dehm, Chair



Phil Mattaro



Don Thorp



Lee Schilling



Kevin Wright

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

OTHERS: no one.

Minutes were taken by Mary Fletcher.

DISCUSSION

A discussion followed regarding a fee for an application for an interpretation of a CEO decision.

MOTION

Mr. Thorp moved, seconded by Mr. Mattaro, to recommend a fee of $100.00 for Review of an Interpretation by the CEO before the ZBA.

APPROVED

Mr. Dehm –nay; Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye; Mr. Schilling – aye; Mr. Wright – nay.

A discussion followed regarding the size of accessory structures.  Mr. Wright will review his proposal and report back to the Board.

GARDNER DETRMINATION

A discussion followed regarding the determination.  Mr. Jones will obtain clarification on some issues for the Board.  The Board decided to discuss and vote on this determination at the July 12th meeting.

DISCUSSION

A discussion followed regarding summer meeting dates.  Mr. Schilling stated this would be his last meeting as he has offered his resignation due to travel conflicts.

The Board decided there would be no meeting on July 26th or August 9th.  The next meeting will be July 12th followed by August 23rd.

MINUTES

Mr. Thorp moved, seconded by Mr. Mattaro, to approve, as amended, the minutes of the June 14, 2001 meeting.

APPROVED

Mr. Dehm – aye; Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye; Mr. Schilling – aye; Mr. Wright – aye.

A discussion followed regarding training requirements.

MOTION

Mr. Thorp moved, seconded by Mr. Mattaro, to adjourn to an Executive Session for the purpose of discussing pending litigation.

APPROVED

Mr. Dehm – aye; Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye; Mr. Schilling – aye; Mr. Wright – aye.

The Board moved to an Executive Session at 9:55 p.m.

The Board adjourned the Executive Session at 10:03 p.m. at which time, there being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Mary Fletcher, Secretary

Zoning Board of Appeals
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